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Municipality of Anchorage 
Dan Sullivan, Mayor 

 
 

ON-SITE SYSTEMS 
TECHNICAL REVIEW BOARD 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
 
Date:    February 9, 2011 
 
Members Present:   Scott Hattenburg 
    Mark Spafford 
    Lori Davey 
    Matt Edge 
     
Absent:   Joel Neimeyer (excused) 
 
Staff Present:   Ross Noffsinger 
    Jay Crewdson 
    Debbie Wockenfuss 
     
   
The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m. by Scott Hattenburg. All participants introduced themselves. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the September 22, 2010 meeting was approved. 
     
Staff Report:  
An evaluation of title transfers for properties with onsite systems show a 13% noncompliance of the required 
Certificate of Onsite Systems Approvals.  The evaluation of data was a combined effort between Motznik 
Information Services and the Onsite Department. 
 
Jay brought up the concern that in the past, the procedure used for testing potential advanced wastewater 
treatment systems appears to have not completely followed the code. 
 
New Business: 
The board discussed the proposal by Gus Andress to have the Biocycle evaluated and approved as a Category 
III nitrate reducing advanced wastewater system.  The Onsite Department will summarize the recommendations 
of the board and send them to Mr. Andress.  See the attached letter. 
 
Other Business: 
 
Public Comments: 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m. 


